
Thought for the Day 

Routine establishes itself, schools re-open.  People will ask; „how did you 

get over/survive Christmas‟ – making it sound like some sort of assault 

course to be negotiated. True? In it all, we may forget today that there is 

one more holiday worth observing – the Baptism of the Lord. 

 It‟s strange, but understandable, how we can readily recall dates of 

birth, but never baptism. It wasn‟t always that way. In scripture, only 

Matthew and Luke record anything about Jesus‟ birth, but all four gospels 

narrate his baptism. In centuries past the Church celebrated this day even 

more than the days remembering the holy birth, but we have drifted away 

from that practice. Sad, because in the process, we have relegated a feast 

that can give us a sense of enthusiasm, encouragement and absolute joy. 

 Baptism says loud and clear; „I am somebody‟. The world may 

seek to ignore you, say they have no interest or need of you. But Baptism 

says of you, as it did of Jesus; „you are God‟s beloved son/daughter, his 

favour rests on you.‟ 

 At Christmas we celebrate his birth. Today we realise the work of 

Christmas truly begins. 

 

Three Wise Women…….. 
You know what would have happened if there had been three wise 

WOMEN instead of three wise MEN, don‟t you?  

They would have asked for directions, arrived on time to help deliver the 

Baby, cleaned the stable, made a casserole, and given practical gifts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

●Boxes of Offering Envelopes: If anyone did not receive their box of 

envelopes and wish to have one, or would like to set up a Standing Order, 

please contact the Parish Office during the week. 

 

● Confessions Parish Church: Saturday: 12.00-1.00pm & 7.00 – 7.30pm 

 

●EUCHARISTIC HOLY HOUR:- Thursday evening 8.00pm to 9.00pm. 

 

Church of Our Lady Conceived Without Sin, Mitchelstown: 
MASS TIMES: Saturday & Eve of Holy Day:   7.30pm  

Sunday & Holy Day:    8.30am, 11.30am & 7.30pm. 

Weekdays:     8.30am & 10.00am 

  Saturday morning:  10.00am only 

FIRST FRIDAYS:  8.30am, 10.00am & 7.30pm. 

BANK HOLIDAYS:  11am 

MORNING PRAYER:  Monday – Friday: 8.00am 

ROSARY:   Monday – Saturday: 9.45am 

DIVINE MERCY PRAYERS: Friday at 3.00pm. All welcome. 
CONFESSIONS:  First Thursday of the month: 12 – 1.00pm & 8.00 – 9.00pm 

(during the Holy Hour)    Saturday:  12 – 1.00pm & 7.00 -7.30pm in the Parish 

Church. 

 

Church of the Holy Family, Ballygiblin 
MASS TIMES:   Saturday & Eve of Holy Day: 6.00pm.      

  Confessions after Mass on the First Saturday of the Month 

 

St. Joseph’s Church, Killacluig 
MASS TIMES:  Sunday & Holy Day:10.00am.   

Confessions after 1
st
 Sunday Mass 
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Parish Office, Convent Hill, Mitchelstown, Co. Cork, P67 E303 

Office Phone: 025 / 84062Open: Monday to Friday 9 a.m. to 12 noon 
Office e-mail: mitchelstownparishofficechurch@gmail.com 

 

 
 

 

CLERGY: 
V. Rev. Canon Leamy P.P., V.F.   Phone: 025-41765.      
V. Rev. Canon O’Leary C.C., P.E.  Phone: 025-84088. 
Rev. Fr. Pat O’Donoghue C.C.   Phone: 025-84718. 
Parish Office – Patricia Dwane:  Phone: 025-84062.Open 9am-12pm 
 

Canon Leamy is on Sick Call this week; Phone No.: 087 – 2524979 
 

PARISH E-MAIL ADDRESS:  mitchelstownparishofficechurch@gmail.com 
DEADLINE FOR THE NEWSLETTER IS 10AM WEDNESDAY 

 Office Open: 9 am to 12 noon – Monday to Friday.    
Parish Website: www.mitchelstownparish.ie.  

Find us on Facebook: Mitchelstown Parish 
E-mail address for Parish Pastoral Council is mitchelstownppc@gmail.com / Facebook: 

Mitchelstown PPC 

 

mailto:mitchelstownparishofficechurch@gmail.com
http://www.mitchelstownparish.ie/
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NEWLY BAPTISED:We welcome into our Catholic Community, 

through the Sacrament of Baptism: 

Seán & Conor O’Brien 
 

 

RECENTLY DECEASED:The sympathy of the Parish Community is 

extended to the family and friends of –  

Margaret (Madge) Barry (née O’Brien), Corrogurm 
Who died recently.May She Rest In Peace 

 

 

 

Baptism: A Child of God 
Through Baptism an infant is welcomed into a community that claims as its 

own the simple beauty of the Christmas story and the dramatic realities of Holy 

Week.  Through Baptism the community celebrates a baby as a child of a 

loving God, someone whose family ties extended to Heaven.  Thus infant 

Baptism signifies the crucial roles that the family, the Church community and 

the Christian story play in developing, within children, the Christian view of 

life. 

 

Morning Rosary in the Parish Church 

Monday – Saturday at 9.30am 

Please note change of time 

 

The Origin of the Crib 

To celebrate the birth of Christ, St Francis of Assisi decided to make it 'real' for 

his people and his friars who lived in the hills around the hermitage of Greccio. 

St Francis sent a message to an old friend, Giovanni Vellita, telling him of his 

plan to re-create the scene at Bethlehem. "If you want to celebrate the Feast of 

the Lord at Greccio, hurry and diligently prepare what I tell you. For I wish to 

recall to memory the little child who was born in Bethlehem, I want to set before 

our bodily eyes the hardships of his infant needs, how he lay in the manger, how 

with an ox and ass standing by he lay upon the hay." 

 Giovanni and his friends worked hard and succeeded in re-creating in the 

cave the first crib scene surrounded by candles. The villagers and friars were 

completely overwhelmed as they celebrated the Christmas mass at which St 

Francis preached, bringing the Christmas story to life in a very special way. 

 After the death of St Francis, the custom of having a crib at Christmas 

spread throughout Europe. The crib in the house also became popular by the 

seventeenth century owing much of its popularity to the enthusiasm of the 

Franciscans. In England, the symbol of the crib was taken further in the baking of 

a Christmas mince pie in an oblong shape to cradle the image of the infant Jesus. 

This was very much a pre-Reformation practice and by the time of the Puritans, 

mince pie making was outlawed as "idolatry in crust." 

 When we have a crib scene in our home it is not only a reminder of the 

first Christmas, it is also a link with all other Christians who have celebrated the 

joy of the birth of Christ through the ages. 

 
“I expect to pass through this world but once,  

any good therefore that I do, or any kindness 

that I show to any fellow creature,  

let me do it now. 

Let me not defer or neglect it,  

for I shall not pass this way again”    

Stephen Grellet 

 

 

HOLLY 

Holly is an evergreen tree with glossy leaves and bright red berries.  It is used in 

making Christmas wreaths and other decorations.   

 Early Christians decorated their homes and churches with this tree at 

Christmas time.  They called it the Holy tree, and the word holly is believed to have 

come from this name. 

 The pointed leaves supposedly resemble the crown of thorns that Jesus wore 

when He was crucified.  The red berries symbolise the drops of blood He shed. 

 

St. Joseph’s Young Priests Society. 

Meeting Monday, 13
th

 January, at 7 p.m. in Marian Hall, Convent Hill.  

New Members always welcome 

 

Invitation to Ballygiblin N.S.  Open Night 
We would like to invite you to Ballygiblin N.S. Open Night at 7 pm on 

Tuesday 28
th
 January to view our facilities.  You will also meet some of our 

pupils and hear first- hand their experiences of being a pupil in our school. In 

the meantime you might like to check out our website 

on www.ballygiblinnationalschool.ie or follow us on Twitter: 

@BallygiblinNS.  You are welcome to ring the school on 025 24933 or email 

us at ballygiblinns19@gmail.com at any stage for further information. Open 

Night Agenda: ●Tour of School and Facilities at 7 pm. ●Principal’s 

Address at 7:30 pm  ● Refreshments 
 

P.T.A.A. Private Members Draw was held on Wednesday, 18
th

 

December 2019 - Congratulations to Jim Fogarty, Mitchelstown, who won 

2
nd

 prize of €400 and Harry, Ted & Des Brennan, Mitchelstown, who won 4
th
 

prize of €100.  The next draw will be held on Wednesday 15
th

 January 

2020.  Local promoter John (087) 6477897. Best of luck to all in the draw.  
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